Important notice regarding travel restrictions associated with the COVID-19 pandemic

Dear Applicant,

You have applied for a Schengen visa to visit Greece.

Please be aware of the following important notice regarding travel restrictions and limitations to enter and travel into the Schengen area, which are associated with the COVID-19 pandemic.

It must be underlined that under the present epidemiological circumstances, holders of Schengen visas do not have the automatic right to travel freely within the Schengen area. This is due to the fact that in order to contain the pandemic, individual Schengen Member States have imposed or may impose additional travel restrictions and limitations for travelers applying from Russia.

In view of the above, you are strongly advised to check for any restrictions and/or travel limitations existing in the Schengen area before your departure.

I have read and understood the contents of the present notice.
Date:
Name of Applicant:
Уважаемый заявитель,
Вы подали заявление на получение шенгенской визы для посещения Греции.
Обратите внимание на следующее важное уведомление об ограничениях на поездки и ограничения на въезд и въезд в Шенгенскую зону, которые связаны с пандемией COVID-19.
Следует подчеркнуть, что в нынешних эпидемиологических обстоятельствах владельцы шенгенских виз не имеют автоматического права на свободное передвижение в пределах Шенгенской зоны. Это связано с тем, что для сдерживания пандемии отдельные государства-члены Шенгенского соглашения ввели или могут наложить дополнительные ограничения на поездки и ограничения для путешественников, подающих заявление из России.
В связи с вышеизложенным настоятельно рекомендуется перед отъездом проверить наличие ограничений и / или ограничений на поездки в Шенгенскую зону.
Я прочитал и понял содержание настоящего уведомления.
Дата:
Фэмилиа има эзаритела: